Statement (Draft) to be Delivered by Nepal on behalf of the LDC Group at the Trade Facilitation Committee Meeting

(16 October 2019)
At the end of item C of TF Committee Meeting
----------------------------------

Good Morning Everyone!
Thank you Chair for convening the meeting and giving me the floor !
I am delivering this statement on behalf of the LDC Group. 

The LDC Group wishes to thank the WTO for organizing the workshop, Committee meeting followed by dedicated session on Trade Facilitation from 14 to 18 October by providing opportunity to the representatives from the capital and Geneva. Both the TF workshop and committee meeting are quite useful, including the experiences sharing by the member countries. 
Likewise, the LDC Group would also like to thank the WTO Secretariat for updating the notification, ratification and information about the implementation of the TFA. 
We are pleased to note that the progress in the submission of instrument of ratification and notification is encouraging. As of 14 October, 146 members have ratified the agreement. Similarly, 118, 96, and 86 members have notified category A, B and C TF measures respectively. It may be noted that for the LDC Group, the deadline to submit the category A notification is one year after the agreement has entered into force. The TFA entered into force since 22 February 2017.
The participation of multilateral stakeholders including development partners, the discussions and presentations on donor coordination, sessions on trade Facilitation and SPS, trade and natural disaster nexus, among others, remained significant as they help to understand the various perspectives in and the dynamics of Trade Facilitation Agreement.
The discussions with key development partners, supporting the implementation of the TFA, including the World Bank, Trade Facilitation Support Programme (TFSP), the Global Alliance on Trade Facilitation (GATF), and the Standards and Trade Development Facility (STDF) are useful.
LDC Group also would like to thank to the members for sharing the experiences on the implementation of different aspects of the TFA. These sharing are vital for the implementation of the TFA.
Similarly, the session on UNOHRLLS bearing in mind the mid-term review of VPoA seems significant. As the VPoA is in the halfway of implementation and at the eve of mid-term review, comments and feedback to be received from the participants would be highly significant as feedback could be used as inputs for VPoA. 

Mr. Chair,
As a Focal Point on Trade Facilitation at the LDC Group, Nepal values the importance of implementation of the TF Agreement as it is about reducing the delays and cost of cross-border trade. Without external support from development partners, it would be very difficult for LDC members to implement the category C commitments. We, therefore, would urge our development partners to notify their technical assistance plan under the Article 22 of the agreement in an annual basis and make sure that the support is demand-driven and tailor-made to the specific context of LDCs. 

We would also like to thank WTO TFAF and Summit Alliance International for accepting our request in organizing LDC Second Retreat on 2nd week of June and preparing the LDC profile on TFA implementation.  

Finally, Chair, I take this opportunity to thank developed members and development partners for the support provided so far and would like to call upon them to provide additional support in line with TFA to address the need and priority of the LDC members. 
I thank you all.
